04/30/2009
Hello,

 I want to thank the faculty and administration for making this an exciting year for me as chair of the faculty senate.  We have tackled some difficult issues and we had some positive results.  I want to advise every one of some constitution changes.   Once again it was an honor and a privilege in working for the faculty.

Tom Guetzloff

Chair of the Senate

 

All minutes both Presidential, University, and Senate will be archived by the senate historian.
The faculty senate has approved a motion that will be given to the constitution and by-laws committee as well.  The resolution states that a copy of all (senate will appoint a designee) committee minutes that a faculty member serves (including university committees) on will be submitted to the faculty senate historian to be archived.  “At the present time, the copies will be posted on the faculty senate web page”.  

 

Safety committee
Senate Safety committee will comprise two members from each college for a term of three years and one at large member for a three year term.  The committee is charged to report the universities readiness for various safety concerns on the campus and submit reports that would suggest improving these areas. The safety concerns that this committee will include but not limited to are emergency readiness in a chemical release situation, report on the administrations communication on all safety situations that occur on the campus, violent and sexual attacks on campus, disposal of dangerous materials (include batteries, computers, chemicals, etc), storage of chemical materials.  The committee will request from the public safety office for its monthly report on all violent crimes that have occurred on the campus and submit that report to the senate historian.  The committee will give a written and verbal report to the senate at its September, December, February and May meeting.  The committee will work very close with the Chair of the ESS&P, Head of security and public safety, and VP of administrative affairs.  

 

Bayer Crop Science Resolution
The WVSU faculty senate urges Dr. Hazo Carter , Jr. to instruct Bayer Crop Science to inform WVSU administration when any of their chemical facilities are in the process of going offline or online.   This will help the readiness of WVSU because during those times, the chances of chemical incidents will go up dramatically 

 

Merit Pay
The Faculty senate, Deans and VPAA will work on the details of our new merit pay system.   This will be a true  collaborative effort and a transparent.

